Approved by Mail: PPCR Papua New Guinea: Building Resilience to Climate Change in Papua New Guinea Project (ADB) --Approval Notification

Dear PPCR Sub-Committee members,

We are writing regarding the proposal entitled *Papua New Guinea*: *Building Resilience to Climate Change in Papua New Guinea*, submitted for your review and approval on June 24, 2015.

The time period provided for submission of comments and any objections to the decision has now expired. No objections were received. We are, therefore, please to inform you that the following decision is now approved.

The PPCR Sub-Committee approves USD 24.25 million in PPCR grant funding for the proposal entitled, *Building Resilience to Climate Change in Papua New Guinea Project*, submitted by the Asian Development Bank (ADB);

The PPCR Sub-Committee approves an amount of USD 196,957 for the second tranche of project implementation and supervision services for ADB for the proposal entitled, *PNG:* Building Resilience to Climate Change in Papua New Guinea Project.

The PPCR Sub-Committee notes the letter of support from the government of Papua New Guinea and endorses the concept note for the allocation of an additional USD 5.0 million in PPCR grant resources to the project Additional Financing for Building Resilience to Climate Change in Papua New Guinea.

The PPCR Sub-Committee approves an amount of USD 200,000 in project preparation grant funding for *Additional Financing for Building Resilience to Climate Change in Papua New Guinea*.

The PPCR Sub-Committee requests the Asian Development Bank to take into consideration the comments submitted by them.

Comments and responses are posted on the CIF website here.

Sincerely,

Mafalda Duarte

Program Manager Climate Investment Funds

T +12024734678 M +12022800577

E mduarte@worldbank.org

duartemafalda